
 

M E M O R A N D U M 

FROM: Harry Klinkhamer, Historical Resources Manager 
DEPT: Planning & Zoning 
TO:  Historic and Architectural Preservation Board 
DATE: July 2, 2024 

SUBJECT: Gulf View Section Historic Structures Survey Revisions 
              
 
In August 2023, the City of Venice hired Chronicle Heritage to conduct a historic resources 
survey of the Gulf View Section of Venice.  The purpose was to update Florida Master Site 
Files for resources in that section as well as to capture those historical resources that went 
beyond the John Nolen Era (1926-1929).   
 
At the May 9, 2024 Historic and Architectural Preservation Board (HAPB) meeting, the board 
recommended adding the John Nolen pocket parks known as the “Nolen Greens” to the 
survey.  The HAPB also requested more time to review the report.  A revised report with the 
Nolen Greens has been concluded and is here for the HAPB to review. 


